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                             Newsletter - September 2018



I am delighted to welcome you back to another new school year. I hope you all had a lovely break and enjoyed the lovely weather.

The partnership between home and school is vital and we always encourage parents to play an active role in their child’s education. We value the interest of you, our parents and trust that we can rely on your support for the coming year. 

If you ever have any worries or concerns please do not hesitate to contact the school immediately, as we are always here to help. 

Yours,
Mrs Roisin Darcy



New Pupils
A very warm welcome is extended to all our new pupils and their families who have started here this year.  We hope you all have a very enjoyable and rewarding time with us and are made feel welcome by Christ the King school community.


School Closures:
· Monday 24th September for a staff training day.

Staff
We welcome Miss Fox who will be teaching in Year 3 and Mr Tierney who will be teaching Year 6. 
Mrs M Quinn will be the Learning Support Co-Ordinator.


Middletown Centre for Autism
Middletown Centre for Autism are holding training courses for parents in the school starting on Tuesday 25th September from 11.30am – 1.00pm.  The course will run every Tuesday for 6 weeks until Tuesday 30th October.  A text will be sent with the sign-up link.

ICT Award
In June the school was Highly Commended by Capita for ICT Excellence.  This is a great acknowledgement to all staff and pupils on the high standard of ICT throughout the school.  Thank you to the parents and members of the Board of Governors who spoke to the judging panel. 

Nut Allergy
Due to a pupil having a severe nut allergy, nuts and any foods including birthday cakes are not allowed to be brought into school.  


School Mass
Beginning of year school Mass takes place on Thursday 13th September at 9.30am in Christ the King Church.  All family members and members of the community are welcome.  Everyone is invited back to the school after Mass for light refreshments.

School Uniform
All pupils have returned to school looking absolutely wonderful. Please ensure that your child comes to school every day wearing their full school uniform - yellow polo shirt, blue school jumper, grey trousers (boys - not tracksuit bottoms) & grey skirt or pinafore (girls).  Please ensure all items of clothing are clearly labelled with your child’s name to avoid any confusion.  

Morning Arrangements
The school will open at 8.45am every morning. Pupils will not be permitted into the school until this time, as there will be no supervision available until 8.45am unless attending the Breakfast Club. Pupils should be in the assembly hall for Morning Assembly by 9.00am. It is vital that all children are in school by 9.00am.


Breakfast Club: Breakfast Club will open at 8.30am when parents/guardians can drop off their children.  Your children will get their breakfast and be fully supervised until 9.00am when the children will go to the assembly hall. 

Homework Club
The school will be operating an After School Homework Club for Years 1 & 2 starting from Monday 18th September 2017.  The Homework Club will operate from Monday to Friday from 2.00pm - 3.00pm. There will be a small cost of £2 per child per day which is to be paid when booking a place. 


Home time Arrangements
Year 1 & 2 pupils finish school at 2.00pm.  
Year 3-7 pupils will finish school at 3.00pm.
Teachers will bring all pupils outside to the playground where they will line up in their class.  For the safety of your child pupils are to be collected from their line.  


After School Activities Arrangements
Children staying for after school activities must be collected by an adult from the front door of the school or if permitted to walk home/ Strathroy After School Club (Year 4 – 7 only) please sign the consent form giving permission for your child to walk home unsupervised.



Pupil Information
It is extremely important that the school holds up to date information on all pupils especially any medical conditions and phone numbers.  Please return all forms to the school by Wednesday 12th September. 


Tin Whistle
Tin Whistle starts on Wednesday 19th September for Years 4-7.    Please make sure that all tin whistles are labelled with your child’s name.  It is important that children practice the tin whistle at home.


P.E. Kit
As from November it will be compulsory to wear the school P.E. Kit which is available to order from Theresa in the office at a cost of £13.00.   A text will be sent when samples are available for trying on. 


School Dinners
School dinners cost £2.60 per day this year and can be paid weekly or daily. Please put dinner money in an envelope and give it to the class teacher.  All dinner money cheques must be made out to EA Western Region. Any family who feel they may be entitled to Free School Meals can collect a form from the school office.


Class Assemblies
Class assemblies will be held mostly on Friday mornings at 10.30am. Every class will be taking part in an assembly throughout the year and we would be delighted if all our parents, grandparents, aunties etc could attend and celebrate these occasions with us. It is so important that we recognise and appreciate all the effort and hard work that the children put into these assemblies and that we reward them by being there, offering our support to them. 


The dates for the assemblies are as follows:

Friday 29th September at 10.30am -Year 5

Friday 26th October at 10.30am -Year 6

Friday 30th November at 10.30am -Year 4








After School Activities: 

· Monday 17th September – Year 7 - Guitar
· Tuesday 11th September: - Year 3 & 4 - Maiden City Soccer 3.00pm – 4.00pm (£2.00 per day)
· Thursday 13th September – Year 5 & 6 Core Kids NI (£3.00 per day)
· Monday 17th September – Year 1 & 2 – Homework Club (£2.00 per day)



Dates for your diary
· Thursday 13th September – School Mass at 9.30am in Christ the King Church 
· Monday 17th September – After school for Year 1 & 2 at a cost of £2.00 per day
· Friday 21st September – Registration closes for Entrance Exam to Grammar School at 2.00pm
· Friday 29th September – Yr 5 Assembly
· Tuesday 2nd October – Whole school Flu Vaccine
· Tuesday 2nd October – Travelling Theatre ‘Treasure Island’- £3.00 per child 
(Yr 1 & 2 children are to be collected at 2.20pm.)




















PATHS Quote for September
Be kind whenever possible. It is always possible.
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SCHOOL HOLIDAYS
SEPTEMBER 2018 – JUNE 2019



	September
	Mon 24th September


	Halloween
	Wed 31st Oct – Fri 2nd Nov
School re-opens Mon 5th Nov  


	Christmas
	School closes Fri 21st Dec at 12noon
School reopens Mon 7th Jan 2019


	February/ Mid – Term Break
	Mon 18th - Fri 22nd Feb 
School re-opens Mon 25th Feb 

	St.Patrick’s Day 
	 Mon 18th March & Tues 19th March

	Easter Holiday
	School closes Thurs 18th April at 12noon
School reopens Mon 29th April 


	May Holidays
	Mon 6th May 
Mon 27th May 


	School closes for the summer holidays on Friday 28th June at 12noon





* These holidays may be subject to change.*




Year 4 – 7 only - Permission to walk home from an after school activity:

I give permission for my child/ children to walk home from an after school activity.

Child’s Name:_________________________

Class: _________________

Signed:______________________________




------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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